
BALTONSBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on Thursday 5 November 2015
The Village Hall at 7:30pm

M I N U T E S
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Cllr Blackburn, Buckle, Everitt, Maddock, Medlicott, Martin, Payne and Tucker
Clerk – C Aldridge
ELECTORS QUESTION TIME & COMMENTS

Councillor Blackburn opened the meeting at 7:30pm and welcomed one member of the public to the meeting and an open discussion took place relating to planning application 2015/2203/HSE.
The meeting was then re-opened at 19:43.

A102: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – None
A103: COUNTY COUNCIL AND DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT – Not present 
A104: DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  Members to declare any interests they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the Council’s Code of Conduct.  Cllr Medlicott declared an interest in Item A:106 Planning Application 2015/2310/LBC.  Cllr Maddock declared an interest in Item A:115.
A105: APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:  The minutes of the meeting on 1 October 2015 had been distributed prior to the meeting and any corrections had been updated.
Cllr Everitt proposed the minutes be signed, unanimously agreed.
A106: PLANNING APPLICATION 

· 2015/2203/HSE – Proposed rear extension and alteration to existing side flat roof.  
Willowcroft, Martin Street, Baltonsborough BA6 8QT. The planning application had been distributed prior to the meeting.  Cllr Blackburn proposed approval, council unanimously agreed.
· 2015/2310/LBC – Introduction of 4 No Roof Lights (amendment to Listed Building Approval 2014/2518/LBC) Northwood Farm, Coxbridge Drove, Coxbridge.  Cllr Medlicott left the room whilst discussions took place.  Cllr Blackburn proposed the decision was left to the conservation officer at MDC, council unanimously agreed.
A107: PLAY PARK 
· Councillor Blackburn has contacted Martin McDowell for an update on the Play Park.  There were no items to report.  Martin is still happy to keep an eye on things however as there is a full complement of councillors discussion took place regarding a predecessor for Martin and Cllr Maddock volunteered to take this responsibility and will contact Martin for a handover.
A108: MENDIP LOCAL PLAN PART II
· The deadline for responses to this Plan is 16 December 2015. Cllr Payne had attended the Mendip Neighbourhood Planning Forum in October which was very informative and suggested that a group of local people should attend one of these. Cllr Blackburn proposed Cllr Payne email the members of the Baltonsborough Neighbourhood Plan Group and she would also write something for the parish new to encourage parishioners to respond by the deadline. Council unanimously agreed.
A109: FINANCE
· Clerk’s Salary  – £184.40

· Donation for Poppy Appeal - £50.00

· Invoice for Web Services - £17.86 (Invoice presented by Cllr Everitt for payment at the meeting)
· MDC Invoice for Election Services - £241.02

· OAP Christmas Lunch - £20.00 (the correct amount should have been £200.00 therefore a further cheque for £180.00 was raised and signed).
Cllr Everitt proposed the cheques were signed, unanimously agreed.  

It was also proposed by Cllr Blackburn that Cllr Medlicott was added to the signatory list and the Clerk will organise this. Council agreed unanimously. 
A110: PAYMENTS FOR CONSIDERATION 

· MDC Invoice £241.02 – this cheque was discussed in Item A:109 and the council proposed a cheque be raised for payment.

A111: VILLAGE HALL & PLAYING FIELDS TRUST – Cllr Tucker and Buckle reported that the Football Club have left Baltonsborough and are now playing at Butleigh.  Cllr Blackburn said the village hall was a wonderful resource and needs to be used more for village activities.  
A112 WEBSITE – Cllr Everitt has made some alterations to the contact information on the website and it is up to date.
A113: DEFRIBULATOR TRAINING – Cllr Everitt has still not had a response to his email.   Agenda next month.
A114: PEDESTRIAN SIGNS OUTSIDE POST OFFICE & FARM SHOP 

· Cllr Blackburn had tried to contact the Highways Authority without success before the meeting.  She will have an update for the next meeting.  Agenda next month.
A115: ITEMS FROM COUNCILLORS 

· Letter from Dave Sanderson requesting a donation for OAP Christmas Lunch. A cheque was raised at the meeting and signed under Item A:109.
· Somerset Highways ongoing breach of highway safety issue Hambush Farm.  The clerk read an email from SCC Highways stating that the wooden edging would be removed by Christmas 2015 by the owners.
· Feedback from Councillor Training Course - Cllr Martin informed the meeting that during the recent training course she had attended she had been interested to learn that a Parish Council do not have any statutory obligation to respond to anonymous letters from parishioners.  This information would be published in the next parish news and views.  Cllr Maddock was interested to learn that ‘AOB’ items were not permitted on a Parish Council agenda.
· Emails reference ditch at Northwood Farm - Cllr Payne and Martin had been to look at the offending ditch and the Clerk has now reported it to the Environment Agency and they would respond accordingly.
· Cllr Blackburn will contact Glastonbury Sorting Office to chase the installation of the Post Box at the Village Hall.

A116: TRANSPARENCY FUNDING- Application for funding for Parish Council Laptop/Printer.  Cllr Martin and Maddock had been informed of this funding at their training course and it was discussed by the council and thought to be a good idea as all the information would then be held in one place by the Clerk and make a handover more efficient.  It was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that the council should apply for the funding available for a laptop and printer.  The maximum funding available is £350 for a laptop and £100 for a printer/scanner.  Cllr Medlicott will help choose the equipment and the Clerk will complete the application form. 
Council unanimously agreed.
A117: INFORMATION ITEMS FROM CLERK
· Parish News & Views – insert for December.  This would include the information regarding anonymous letters and emailed to the councillors prior to the deadline.  Cllr Payne would write something regarding the Mendip Local Plan. 
· SCC Salting Routes and Information – circulated to the council.  No action to be taken.
A118: CORRESPONDENCE – emails etc circulated during the month.  No matters raised.
· SCC Listening, Learning Changing Online Survey – No response needed.
A119: ITEMS AT CHAIRMAN’S DISCRETION
A120: DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Thursday 3 December 2015 at 7:30pm Village Hall Committee Room
With no further business the meeting closed at 9:00pm
SIGNED: _______________________________   DATE: ______________________

NAME: _________________________________

Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council 
CA/2015


